
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

APRIL 4, 2015 
 

 

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by 

Linda Westergaard on Saturday, April 4, 2015 at Financial Plus Credit Union, E 29th and 

Euclid.  In attendance were Norm Kamm, Valerie Madison, Shelly Rodriguez, Paul Sadler, 

Linda Westergaard, and Marge Ramsey.   

 

Arnold DeWitt and his storage units will be before the City Council Monday also. 

 

Marge told of the problem Capitol Park is having with the Shop N’Save in her 

neighborhood.  Marge will be absent from Monday’s meeting as she will be at the City 

Council meeting.   

 

Linda said she had been researching Viva East Bank and thinks that it is a very good 

thing.  Marge will contact them and see if they can be at our meeting on Monday.  IIf 

they are not able, we will have them on the agenda another month.   

 

Linda said our t-shirts are ready; she just hasn’t had time to pick them up.  Since Marge 

did not have the checkbook with her today, she will pick them up Monday and pay for 

the merchandise.   

 

Paul Sadler talked about the sewer separation that the City is doing.  He also told about 

the clean up down by Birdland Drive that the City is doing.   

 

Our speaker for April’s meeting will be Jill Watrous regarding the Butterfly Habitat.  We are 

still having the paper product drive for the Hope Ministries – Hope Center for Women and 

Children.   

 

For our May meeting, Scott Sanders, the new City Manager, will be our speaker.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  

 

Our next Board meeting will be Saturday, May 2, 2015 at Financial Plus.  Our next regular 

meeting will be May4th.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marge Ramsey 
 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


